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At the present time, Pismo Beach is a "Satellite Facility" in the Materials Department, primarily handling
materials for the Utility Operations line of business.

For the past year, Diablo Canyon Power Plant (DCPP) materials and food shipments have been made to
the Pismo Beach Facility where it is searched, loaded and transported to the DCPP under Security
Department oversight. This change was made necessary by additional security measures due to the
9/11 tragedy. Materials employees who report for work at DCPP have been used to perform this work in
Pismo due to the security requirements of the employees needed to perform this work. They report to
DCPP, then travel to Pismo to perform this work, and then travel back to DCPP to end their workday.

As it now appears the arrangement to search and process DCPP materials and food outside of DCPP
plant site will be a regular requirement, the Company proposes the following:

1) That a DCPP "Remote Service Point" be established as a separate entity from the present
"Satellite Facility" at Pismo Beach. Employees assigned to the Remote Service Point will be
considered as being headquartered at DCPP for the purposes of Title 205 and 206 as well as for
pre-arranged and emergency overtime assignments.

2) The initial staffing of the Remote Service Point will be at least one Materials Leadperson. Initial
staffing will be accomplished by assigning Ms. Rhonda Norelius, Materials Leadperson, from the
DCPP materials organization to the Pismo Beach facility. Ms. Norelius has been the Materials
Leadperson who has been involved in establishing and running the Pismo Beach facility for the
past year. Additional staffing or subsequent vacancies will also be filled by the most senior
volunteer from DCPP, and if there are no volunteers, through the normal Title 205 process.

4) The employee(s) assigned to the Remote Service Point will require Unescorted Security Access
to DCPP since they may be assigned, on occasion, to report to DCPP for work. If they are
assigned to report to DCPP, the normal contract provisions for travel time and expenses will be
followed as appropriate.
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Either party may cancel this agreement by providing the other party with a 30-day written notice of
cancellation.

If you are in accord with the foregoing, and agree thereto, please so indicate in the space provided
below and return one executed copy of this letter to the Company.

Stephen A. a urn
Director an ief Negotiator
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